NAME & TITLE Frank J. Murphy, Acting Director CITY of
AGENCY NAME & Department of Transportation (DOT)

ADDRESS 417 East Fayette Street, Room 527 LIHL040S
SUBJECT City Council Bill 17-0040 MEMO
TO  The Honorable President and May 2, 2017

Members of the City Council
¢/o Natawna Austin
Room 400 City Hall

I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 17-0040 for the purpose of condemning and closing the beds of 2
10-foot alleys bounded by West 27" Street, Fox Street, West 28" Street, and Remington Avenue, as shown on
Plat 70-A-3021A in the Office of Department of Transportation; and providing for a special effective date.

The alley closures are for the site assembly and construction of Phase 1 of the Remington Row Planned Unit
Development. One entity owns all the abutting property and the alleys are no longer needed for public access.

The Department of Transportation supports this bill.
Thank you for this opportunity to comment.
Respectfully,

M (/kz\/\,ac fo-
Frank J. Murphy
Acting Director
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Cc:  Karen Stokes, Mayor’s Office
Kyron Banks, Mayor’s Office




